Oregon State University Retirement Association

Board Meeting Minutes – Friday, June 15, 2007

Members present: Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Shelly Houghtaling, Ken Krane, Curt McCann Kathy Meddaugh, Bill Smart, Barb Stuber and Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow and Nancy Evans.  Members absent:  Bobbye Koeper and Mike Rainbolt.

President Kathy Heath called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes of Meeting of April 20, 2007.  The minutes were approved. 

Minutes of Meeting of May 9, 2007.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer’s Report.  OSURA State Account balance is $1,169.58 (estimate)

            OSURA Foundation Account balance is $10,669.06 (thru April)

Committee Reports.
Golf Committee – Barb Stuber reported that the committee continues with plans for the event with an OSU theme scheduled for Sept. 11th.  The registration deadline will be Sept. 6th.  They are planning more tables for serving more people.  The menu is set and wine will be available. Snacks will be available earlier and dinner served at 6pm.  Perhaps the golf team will give lessons.  There may be entertainment as well as the usual golf cart tour.  It was suggested that the door prizes be displayed early so that attendees can look them over. There will be an email announcement to the OSURA membership with a notation about the OSURA scholarship.
Member Services Committee – Gary Tiedemen reported that the 2007-08 program is set.  A suggestion has been received that the PERS Seminar be an annual event.  A program covering health care benefits may be scheduled for late spring ’08.  The following topics were presented to the Board from the Member Services Committee:  (1) list programs on the OSURA website, (2) OSURA develop international tours (join up with ALL and Elderhostel or have links on OSURA website), (3) have someone on the member services committee who is not retired faculty, (4) clarify territorial line between activities sponsored by the member services committee and the Board, and (5) the question if whether OSURA accepted membership from other institutions.  The response to this item was, “yes by approval of the Board.”

Scholarship Committee -- Our 3 recipients attended and were presented their awards at the annual meeting in May.  Also an announcement with their names will appear in the OSURA newsletter as well as in the Gazette-Times.

Old Business.

Program Report – Kathy Heath indicated that the April 25 program on Healthy Aging was a great program with an informative panel.  Twenty-five attended.  Ken Krane reported that the theatre night was May 12 and included dessert before the play with an introduction of the play and discussion of the Philomath High School cancellation.  There were 25 in attendance.

Annual Meeting Evaluation – Use of audiovisual equipment needs to be improved for presentations.  Everyone enjoyed the delicious food and the entertainment was great.  If a raffle is to be held, it needs to be advertised in advance.  It was very positive to have both President Ed Ray and Vice-President Luanne Lawrence speaking.

Regional Associations Annual Fall Gatherings – Ken Krane announced that Portland State University is hosting a fall gathering, Sept. 23-26, for area university retiree groups.  Perhaps in 

2009 OSU could host such an event in conjunction with the annual OSURA golf tournament.

Orange Card – It was suggested that possibly a committee be formed with the purpose of developing and managing the Orange Cards other than the Board itself.

Capital Campaign/OSURA Participation – Information has not been received indicating what is expected of OSURA.

New Business.

Program Planning – Gary Tiedeman announced the tour of Dixon Recreation Center is planned for June 21.  Notices have been sent out.  Also planned is an Estate Planning program for October 2 or 4 with two attorneys from the Corvallis area who have estate-planning experience.  Perhaps this could act as the “hook” to generate interest by future retirees in membership in OSURA.

Retiree Directory Update – Shelly Houghtaling thought that the directory should be done in July and noted that a heavier weight of paper would be used for the cover.

Newsletter – Gary Tiedeman requested bio info from our new Board members and requested suggestions for any new articles.

Budget 2007-2008 Discussion – Kathy Meddaugh presented the budget to the Board members for their review.  The Finance Committee will meet before August 17 to also review the budget.

OSURA Committees for 2007-2008 – Kathy Heath presented the list of committees for the coming year.  Their descriptions were reviewed as well as the responsibilities of each committee.

Program Ideas – The following were suggestions for future programs:  Tour the Hatfield Marine Science Lab, tour the Dept. of Food Science & Technology, and continue to have a workshop for future OSU retirees.  Kathy Meddaugh will review current retirement patterns.

Parking Update -- Carol Kronstad is OSURA’s representative on the OSU Parking Committee.  The question is still being considered if OSURA members would be permitted to receive parking permits, at no charge, on the days they volunteer on campus.  New permits for Boards members will be coming in the mail.

Announcements and Miscellaneous:
Board members were encouraged to check out the OSURA website.  It has a new look!  Also Ken Krane is hoping to update the display board with new photos.  Bill Smart will contact the Gazette-Times to get an announcement in the section “Movers and Shakers” announcing the new board members for 07-08 and new officers.  Also, the OSURA brochure is in need of an update for recent retirees.

Future Board meeting dates were announced:  August 17, September 21, October 19, November 16, December 14, January 18, February 15, March 21, and April 18.  Meetings are scheduled for 10am in the President’s Conference Room.

Meeting adjourned at 11:25.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Evans

Secretary

